
WAC 263-12-150  Finality of proposed decisions and orders.  (1) 
Where no petition for review is filed. In the event no petition for 
review is filed as provided herein by any party, the proposed decision 
and order of the industrial appeals judge shall be adopted by the 
board and become the decision and order of the board, and no appeal 
may be taken therefrom to the courts.

(2) Proposed decision and order deemed adopted without formal ac-
tion. If an order adopting the proposed decision and order is not for-
mally signed by the board on the day following the date the petition 
for review of the proposed decision and order is due, said proposed 
decision and order shall be deemed adopted by the board and become the 
decision and order of the board, and no appeal may be taken therefrom 
to the courts.

(3) Order adopting proposed decision and order—delay in mailing 
to parties. To permit adequate time for postal delivery of petitions 
for review or requests for extension of time to file petitions for re-
view which have been filed by mail pursuant to RCW 51.52.104 and WAC 
263-12-01501 (b)(ii), the board will delay the mailing of its order 
adopting the proposed decision and order to all parties until three 
days after the date the petition is due. Notwithstanding the date of 
mailing of the order adopting the proposed decision and order, such 
order shall be effective immediately following the last day permitted 
for filing a petition for review.

(4) Setting aside final order due to delayed postal delivery. If, 
after entry or mailing of the order adopting proposed decision and or-
der, a petition for review or a request for extension of time to file 
a petition for review is received which bears evidence of mailing 
within the time permitted for filing such petition or request for ex-
tension, the board will set aside the order adopting the proposed de-
cision and order and consider the petition or request for extension as 
one timely filed.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 51.52.020. WSR 03-02-038, § 263-12-150, 
filed 12/24/02, effective 1/24/03; WSR 91-13-038, § 263-12-150, filed 
6/14/91, effective 7/15/91. Statutory Authority: RCW 51.52.104, 
51.52.020 and chapters 51.48 and 42.17 RCW. WSR 86-03-021 (Order 20), 
§ 263-12-150, filed 1/10/86. Statutory Authority: RCW 51.41.060(4) and 
51.52.020. WSR 83-01-001 (Order 12), § 263-12-150, filed 12/2/82; Or-
der 4, § 263-12-150, filed 6/9/72; Rule 8.5, filed 6/12/63. Formerly 
WAC 296-12-150.]

Certified on 10/25/2019 WAC 263-12-150 Page 1


		2019-10-24T14:42:21-0700
	Electronic transmittal




